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Key Dates

A
27 March …. National Governing Bodies Regional Officers’ Seminar, Robin Park Arena, Wigan – Jamie Gold 0161 830 4917

A
28 March …. North West Chief Leisure Officer’s meeting, JJB Stadium Wigan – Chris Dodd 0161 830 4916

A
6 April …. Cumbria Sport 1st Annual Active Sport Coaches Conference, Shap Wells Hotel – Cumbria Sport 01228 606931

A
7-9 April …. National Sports Development Seminar, Nottingham – Vareena Amos 0115 977 4425

STAFF CHANGES AT SPORT ENGLAND

There have been a number of changes at Sport England recently: 

Roger Draper has been appointed as Chief Executive of Sport England. Roger Draper, 33, joined Sport England in September 2002 from the Lawn Tennis Association as Chief Operating Officer and has been acting Chief Executive for the last 4 months. He was officially appointed on 10 March – for a biography and press release, see http://www.sportengland.org/press_releases/chief_exec_2003.htm
In the North West, we say goodbye to Nicky Statham who leaves her post as Active Community Development Fund Manager. Alex Boyle, Development Manager for Active Schools, is also leaving us. We wish them both well in their future careers. Julie Harrison, Lottery Coordinating Executive, is also leaving to go on maternity leave and we wish her all the best with her new family. All Lottery enquiries in the Region should be directed to Ian Munro on 0161 830 4925 or ian.munro@sportengland.org.

We have also recently welcomed Alastair Phillips to the office. Alastair is the new Planning Officer and can be contacted on 0161 830 4918 or email: alastair.phillips@sportengland.org
GOVERNMENT REPORT INTO SPORT

In December the Government published the Strategy Unit Report into sport - ‘Game Plan - a strategy for delivering Government's sport and physical activity objectives.’

The report highlights the following aims for Government:

· Increase participation in sport because of its potential to improve health, reduce crime and tackle social exclusion

· Enhance our international success, building on the achievements at the Sydney Olympics and the 2002 Commonwealth Games

· Adopt a more focussed and strategic approach when bidding for major sporting events

· Remove layers of bureaucracy and help ensure more funding gets to where it is needed most

The report can be read at:

http://www.strategy.gov.uk/2002/sport/report.shtml or a hard copy is available from 020 7276 1407.

For Sport England’s response: http://www.sportengland.org/press_releases/Stratey-Unit-Report.htm
REGIONAL SPORTS BOARD DEVELOPMENTS

Advertisements for the post of  

Chair of the North West Sports Board have recently been published on the DCMS and Sport England websites. The post is being re-advertised. Following the appointment of a new Chair will be the appointment of the Board members. The closing date is 7 April.

To view the advertisement, visit the ‘Job Vacancies’ section of the Sport England website: www.sportengland.org
REVIEW OF LOTTERY FUNDING

Sport England has announced that there will be no further new awards of lottery funding until September 2003 to allow a period of 'stock taking' within the organisation. This significant and complex piece of work will be fundamental in defining the activities of Sport England for the future.

The decision by the lottery distributor's Council and new chair Patrick Carter means that no completely new commitments will be made until a full 'stock take' of all existing capital and revenue projects for both community and world class sport has been carried out.

An announcement on how this will affect Lottery applications will be made following discussions with Council later this Spring. 

For further information, please contact John Zerafa, Head of Public Affairs, on 0207 273 1869

YOUNG PEOPLE IN SPORT SURVEY

Seven out of 10 young people questioned in the latest Sport England ‘Young People and Sport’ survey considered themselves to be a ‘sporty type of person’ and are now more inclined to participate in sport or exercise averaging 8.1 hours a week outside school lessons, compared with 7.5 hours in 1999.

‘Young People and Sport in England 2002’, which was conducted by MORI, follows previous research carried out in 1999 and 1994.  More than 3,000 children and young people aged six to 16 were surveyed in over 150 primary and secondary schools in England, about their participation in sport during school lessons and their leisure time, their attitudes to being active and which activities and sports they enjoy. The survey also includes the view of teachers about PE and sport in their school.

The press release, headline findings and full report are all available on the Sport England website: http://www.sportengland.org
NEW FOOTBALL FOUNDATION GRANTS SCHEME    

The Football Foundation has recently launched a new Small Grants Scheme (SGS) for small community groups and charities in England.

The new scheme is set to target voluntary groups, charities and community organisations that benefit people younger than 25 and with an income of less than £15,000 per annum. 

The purpose of the Small Grants Scheme (SGS) is to encourage applications aimed at promoting coach education, boosting volunteering programmes and creating opportunities for community groups to use the game to enhance social inclusion. 

Further details available from: http://www.footballfoundation.org.uk
More People
Active Schools
PE AND SCHOOL SPORT

Following the Government’s announcement in October 2002 of additional investment in PE and school sport, LEAs have since been informed of the benefits, and potential inward investment, for their schools. The spending review allocated an additional £459m over the next 3 years (2003-2004 and 2005-2006) for the following areas:

· £115m to maintain and expand the Sports College Programme

· £224m to maintain and expand School Sport Co-ordinator Partnerships and a professional development programme for teachers and support staff

· £12m for Step into Sport 

· £28m for Coaching

· £70m for Club and talent development

· £10m for Sporting Playgrounds

Further details on the investment can be found at http://www.dfes.gov.uk/pess
ACTIVEMARK 
Primary schools across the country have recently been rewarded for demonstrating the importance of keeping young people fit and promoting physical activity and sport.

In the North West, Sport England presented Activemark awards to 30 primary schools for ensuring pupils have the opportunity to take part in fun, physical activities both within curriculum time and out of school hours.

A further 15 schools have been awarded an Activemark Gold in recognition of their outstanding commitment to physical activity as part of the school's provision. A further 8 schools are actively working towards an award.

Knowsley has fared particularly well in the latest award round, with seven Activemark and two Activemark Gold awards.

The list of successful schools is available on the Active Schools area of the Sport England website: http://www.sportengland.org/active_schools/index.htm
The next Round of Activemark applications are due on 1 July 2003. A workshop is being held in Liverpool on 9 April; if you are interested in attending or would like more information contact Karen Allen of the Regional training Unit on 01695 584 781.

For further details on Activemark contact: Barbara Wilson 0161 830 4913

Email: barbara.wilson@sportengland.org
SPECIALIST SPORTS COLLEGES

The DfES has recently announced that 40 new Specialist Sports Colleges will be designated from September 2003. The Specialist Schools Programme helps schools, in partnership with private sector sponsors and supported by additional Government funding, to establish distinctive identities through their chosen specialisms and achieve their targets to raise standards. 

In the North West, the newly designated Specialist Sports Colleges are:

· Blackburn with Darwen - St Bede's Roman Catholic High School

· Bolton - Thornleigh Salesian College

· Bury - Broad Oak High School

· Cumbria - Netherhall School, Maryport

· Lancashire - Our Lady's Catholic High School, Lancaster and Tulketh High School

· Liverpool - Childwall Comprehensive School

· Sefton - Stanley High School

Further details from the specialist schools website: http://www.standards.dfes.gov.uk/specialistschools/ 

SCHOOL SPORT CO-ORDINATORS 

Initial results from the 2002 School Sport Co-ordinator Partnership data collection exercise have been published on the DfES School Sport website. These show that the partnerships are making a positive difference to school sport. 

For the full report on the initial results see:

http://www.dfes.gov.uk/pess/content.cfm?sectionId=63&contentId=106&sqBlock
COACHING FOR TEACHERS 
The LEA Incentive Scheme handbook September 2003-August 2004 will be distributed in April. All bids will need to be received by sportscoach UK by the end of May 03 and a confirmation letter will be sent out by the end of June. The LEA Incentive Scheme courses are run alongside local education authorities INSET programmes at times that best suit teachers.

For further details of Coaching for Teachers, contact sports coach UK on 01695 584744

EUROPEAN YEAR OF EDUCATION THROUGH SPORT

2004 has been designated the European Year of Education through Sport. The year is intended to promote collaboration between educational and sports organisations, promote the role of sport within education and to encourage the exchange of good practice.

The DfES and DCMS are working in partnership to oversee the UK’s involvement in the European Year of Education through Sport. The Youth Sport Trust has been appointed as the body responsible for co-ordinating the UK’s participation. The UK has a budget of £359,000 to run projects and events during 2004.

For further information contact the Youth Sport Trust on ystinfo@lboro.ac.uk or 01509 226 600
Active Communities
ACTIVE COMMUNITIES DEVELOPMENT FUND (ACDF)
Seven organizations in the North West have been successful in the latest Round of the ACDF programme: 

· English Federation of Disability Sport - to employ a county disability officer for Cumbria to audit opportunities for disabled people to participate in sport.

· Cumbria Association of Clubs for Young People – to employ a part-time project co-ordinator in South Lakeland to increase sports opportunities for girls in rural areas.

· Warrington Wolves – funding for the ‘Girl Power’ project which aims to focus on groups of girls of high school age in Warrington.

· Local Solutions, Merseyside – funding for ‘Get Wet’ which will work with girls aged 12-16 years and promote water based sporting activities for leisure, health and career interests.

· Wirral Inclusive Sport and PE Association - the project will provide a range of meaningful sporting and physical activity opportunities for adolescents with profound and multiple learning disabilities within the Wirral area.

· Lancashire Sport – funding towards the ‘Beyond Sport’ project. The ACDF element is part of a larger project that will employ a co-ordinator and in the early stages, community facilitators over 3 years.

· Benchill Community Centre, Wythenshawe, Manchester – a part-time development worker will be employed to manage the Disability Activity Project in the area.

For further information contact Karen Keohane on 0161 830 4920 or email karen.keohane@sportengland.org
POSITIVE FUTURES WEBSITE LAUNCHED

The Positive Futures website has recently been launched and contains project case studies, and contact details for all projects and for Sport England's Regional Active Communities Officers.

At a local level, Positive Futures projects are steered by partnerships of Sport England, Drug Action Teams, Youth Offending Teams and local deliverers in addition to a range of sporting and non-sporting bodies contributing a combination of expertise and local ‘match’ funding.

The project case studies in the North West on the site are Salford and Sefton.

For further details on Positive Futures in the region, contact Karen Keohane on 0161 830 4920 or email Karen.keohane@sportengland.org
More: http://www.positivefutures.gov.uk
Active Sports
NATIONAL SPORTS DEVELOPMENT SEMINAR

The 12th National Sports Development Seminar will be held from Monday 7 to Wednesday 9 April 2003. The Seminar, "Where would we be without sports development?" aims to provide delegates with the latest ideas and thinking which they can apply to their everyday work - in doing so helping to elevate the effectiveness of their efforts.

There will be keynote presentations from Roger Draper, Chief Executive of Sport England and Dr Istvan Balyi, a highly respected international authority on performance sport. They will be elaborating on the current radical changes sweeping through sport in England and exploring the principles of long-term athlete development.

The full programme and brochure can be downloaded from http://www.isrm.co.uk/   

NATIONAL GOVERNING BODIES REGIONAL OFFICERS’ SEMINAR

To be held at Robin Park Arena, Wigan on Thursday 27 March 2003, the National Governing Bodies (NGB) Seminar programme includes the following:

· A presentation on the Long Term Athlete Development Model by Malcolm Tungatt (Sport England Innovations Manager) and a workshop debate on the implications for sport in the North West.

· A presentation on the work of the County Sports Partnerships and how governing bodies can best work with them, by John Byrne, Chief Executive of Sport Cheshire

· An update/ presentation on the development of the Clubmark programme by Jamie Gold and Natalie Woodford

· Specific good practice workshops led by NGB Regional Development Managers/ Officers, including feedback on progress with School Sport Coordinator Partnerships

· Update by Sport England staff on key issues/programmes

For further details contact Jamie Gold on 0161 830 4917 or by e-mail jamie.gold@sportengland.org
COACHING TASKFORCE UPDATE

Following publication of the Coaching Taskforce Report, sub delivery plans have been drawn-up at national level covering three strands:

National Coaching Certificate (NCC)

· The development and implementation of a 5 level UK-wide NCC over the next 3 years

· Initial cooperation and involvement of 20 national governing bodies

· The NCC will be based on a coach/athlete centred approach, national standards, vertical and horizontal progression, quality assurance, flexibility, NGB ownership, existing good practice and central coordination 

Coach Development Officers (CDO)

· By 2006 45 CDOs will be employed by scUK and deployed with County Sports Partnerships (CSP) to support quality coach education and development at sub regional level

· The CDOs will support the implementation and uptake of the NCC and other appropriate qualifications/training, by assisting NGBs/CSPS to recruit, manage, develop and retain coaches

Community Sports Coach Scheme

· By 2006 the Scheme will aspire to have 3,000 full-time professional coaches 

· The Scheme will help establish/expand a career structure and pathway for coaches 

· The 45 CSPs are the preferred strategic coordinating agencies for the Scheme

· The focus will be on developing the FUNdamentals and learning to train phases of NGB player pathways through schools and clubs

The next stage of work will address implementation, including: minimum operating standards, phasing process, continuous professional development and regional ‘ownership’.

The Coaching Taskforce Report is available on the DCMS website: http://www.culture.gov.uk/sport/index.html
For further information contact Jamie Gold 0161 830 4917 or 

Jamie.gold@sportengland.org
NORTH WEST CLUB DEVELOPMENT GROUP

With a membership comprising the Club Development Officers from the five County Sports Partnerships (CSPs), Geoff Oldfield from the Millennium Volunteers Sport Network North West and Jamie Gold of Sport England, the Group met for the first time in January. 

The purpose of the Group is to ‘To lead and coordinate effective club development across the NW Region’, with close links to the CSP and Active Sports Managers, Millennium Volunteers Group and the future Regional Sports Board. 

The objectives are as follows:

· To provide advice and support 

· To identify and debate common club development issues

· To maximise the use of available resources via a more ‘joined-up’ approach

· To identify and disseminate best practice

· To facilitate the continuous professional development of members  

· To adopt and develop a strategic approach to club development in the North West 

For further details contact Jamie Gold on 0161 830 4917 or by e-mail jamie.gold@sportengland.org
CLUBMARK

Six clubs in the region have now been 

accredited for the Sport England Clubmark scheme. The following clubs all achieved their own National Governing Body club accreditation standard which qualified them for Clubmark:

· Blackburn Centurions Swimming Club

· Blackpool Borough Amateur Swimming Club

· Caldy Rugby Football Club, Merseyside

· Mossley Hill Cricket Club, Liverpool

· Northwich Rugby Football Union Club

· Preston Grasshoppers Rugby Union Football Club

A national research study into the rollout of Clubmark and its reception by clubs is underway. Launched over a year ago, the National Club Development Group are keen to assess how the ‘safe, effective and child friendly’ club accreditation scheme is progressing. In general, Clubmark - which has been endorsed by 20 sports - has been very favourably received across the country. A review of the research findings will be undertaken in mid May, with any recommendations following.

A further Clubmark development will be the availability of a CD to enable accredited clubs to add the logo to letterheads, leaflets etc.  

If you have any comments to make about any aspect of the scheme, please contact Jamie Gold on 0161 830 4917 or e-mail: Jamie.gold@sportengland.org
COUNTY SPORT PARTNERSHIP (CSP) CLUBMARK PROJECTS

Sport England in the North West has allocated £500 to each CSP for the purpose of increasing Clubmark involvement and accreditation. Cheshire, Cumbria, Lancashire and Merseyside will all be organising a combination of ‘A Club for All’, ‘Good Practice and Child Protection’ and ‘Equity in Your Coaching’ workshops.

Manchester will be providing a locally designed ‘Writing and Implementing a Child Protection Policy within a Sports Club’ workshop. This training opportunity will be offered to club personnel who have already attended the scUK and Running Sport workshops above. 

CLUB DEVELOPMENT RESEARCH 

Following consultation with the five CSP Managers, Sport England in the North West has commissioned Liverpool John Moores University to undertake a 

one-year case study (including a practical action plan) of ‘how clubs can address the inclusion of disadvantaged/ disaffected young people from the local community in their club’.

The Project will include: consideration of the skills needed by the clubs and how they may be supplied, use of grants (e.g. Awards for All) and the links to and support from local authorities/other agencies.

The principal target group will be ‘harder to reach’ young people, although ‘gender’, ‘disability’ and ‘ethnicity’ will be considered.

Performance indicators will focus on: the reduction in anti social behaviour, improved health; together with sporting objectives such as increased long term participation and the success of player pathway models.

For further details contact Chris Dodd on 0161 830 4916 or email chris.dodd@sportengland.org
CUMBRIA SPORT

Cumbria Sport is holding its 1st Annual Active Sport Coaches Conference on 6 April 2003 at the Shap Wells Hotel. The conference is aimed at anybody with an interest in sport, including coaches, potential coaches, teachers, administrators and players. The aim of the conference is to provide all delegates with an insight into various sports coaching aspects from a variety of sports and coaching professionals.

For further details contact Mark Drummond, Club/Coach Development Officer at Cumbria Sport on 01228 606931 or email mark.drummond@cumbriacc.gov.uk
GREATER SPORT

Two appointments have been made recently at Greater Sport: Phil Heselwood has been appointed as the new GreaterSport Events Officer; and, Rob Johnson has joined as the new Operations Manager

GREATER SPORT SPORTS AWARDS 2002

The first Greater Manchester Sports Awards Dinner was held at Old Trafford Cricket Ground on 14 March, attended by 300 guests. The event celebrated the achievements of clubs, coaches, volunteers and all those who have supported sport across Greater Manchester in 2002. In each category there were 10 Local Authority Winners who had been put forward for the Greater Manchester Award.

CLUB DEVELOPMENT

A £500 Grant Aid has been received from Sport England for which clubs involved in the ‘Step into Sport’ programme will receive additional child protection training to ensure they are ready to welcome young volunteers into their club.

A Child Protection Implementation workshop was held on 2 February. All of the eleven registered clubs represented now have child protection policies ready to implement within their club.

Further ‘Writing & Implementing a Child Protection Policy in a Sports Club’ workshops are planned for the near future. 

Bury Jaguars Hockey Club are on the brink of submitting their application for Clubmark, and will be one of the first in the country to get the hockey ‘ClubFirst’. Littleborough Hockey Club has recently received £4500 form Awards for All for Junior Development.

For further details of the Awards and Greater Sport news in general, ring 0161 223 1002 or email office@greatersport
LANCASHIRE SPORT

Lancashire Sport are working with intervention agencies including the Lancashire Constabulary, Drug Action Team, Youth Offending Team, Connexions and a pilot Local Authority, Preston City Council, to complete the joint service proposals to refer vulnerable young people into sport - with the intention to mainstream the young person into day to day services, impacting on youth offending, substance misuse etc. The pilot began on 10 March 2003. 

For further information contact Stewart Kellett on 01995 642234, email

skellett@myerscough.ac.uk, 

or, Alicia Crawford on 01253 478016, email acrawford@myerscough.ac.uk
MERSEYSIDE SPORT

Merseyside Sport has been awarded £30,000 (£10,000 per year for 3 years) to employ a Women and Girls Football Development Officer.

Emma Sadula has recently been appointed as the new Basketball Development Officer.

The Northwest Swimming Teachers and Coaches Conference will be held on Sunday 29 June at Lace Conference Centre in Liverpool. For more information contact Adele Blakeborough on 0151 231 5268 or email a.blakeborough@livjm.ac.uk  

Merseyside Disability Coaches Programme is now available. For more information contact Katie Bull on 0151 231 5325 or email k.bull@livjm.ac.uk. 

Merseyside 2003 Disability Sports Programme is also now available. Contact Pete Wyman on 0151 231 5220 or p.wyman@livjm.ac.uk 

The first Volunteer Merseyside Volunteer Celebration was held recently at Aintree Race Course. Over seventy volunteers from local clubs and Millennium Volunteers attended. The emphasis was on the importance of volunteering and club and volunteer development. 

Merseyside has begun a sport development magazine entitled “Your Sport”. It is a free publication distributed at various locations throughout Merseyside. 

Contact Van Garber on 0151 231 5374 or v.garber@livjm.ac.uk
SPORT CHESHIRE

Sport Cheshire has received official confirmation that they have been successful in gaining Investors In People accreditation. The Sport Cheshire team was able to demonstrate how the organisation met the twelve elements of the standard. The approach in relation to recruitment and induction of coaches and volunteers gained special mention by the assessor. This highlighted that the best practice developed through the Active Sport and Millennium Volunteers programmes has influenced the way the team operates across all work and programme areas. Sport Cheshire now aims to work with partner Local Authorities to consider QUEST for Sport Development accreditation. 

Rugby - 280 young people are currently taking part in year 8 & 9 Stage 3 Active Sports assessments. Northwich RUFC has recently been awarded the first Clubmark in the partnership area. To celebrate this achievement, the RFU invited the under 10&11 players to demonstrate their developing rugby skills in a ‘curtain raiser’ at the recent England vs. Scotland match. The club has worked closely with Sport Cheshire to develop a locally based Active Sport programme that also targets young people in emerging rugby school areas and takes a proactive role in promoting the game to both primary and secondary school pupils and teachers.

Athletics - seventeen young people attended Stage 1 at Wilmslow and now a further seven sessions will take place. Three out of seven clubs will be working towards Clubmark accreditation by the end of March, with the remaining four 

expected to do so in the next two months.

Netball - three new junior clubs are now up and running supported by the Active

Sports club development programme, which takes the total number of junior

clubs in Cheshire to six. In addition two of the six clubs have been successful in

gaining an Awards for All grant. Three clubs are in the process of AENA Clubmark caps award.

Swimming - four Swimming festivals have been organised within the Sport

Cheshire partnership. Work has also begun on club development, with three swimming forums being held throughout March.

Football - Stage 3 and Stage 4 activities have been successful for girl’s football, with two and a quarter (a partnership with Greater Sport) Coaching Centres established in the County.

Cricket - progress has been made in providing coaching opportunities for people with a disability to participate in cricket.

For further information on Sport Cheshire contact Sharon Marley on 01606 871812 ext. 204 or SharonM@sportcheshire.org
More Places
LOTTERY AWARDS & OPENINGS

A Sport England Lottery Fund Award of £118,300 to Lindow Cricket Club in Wilmslow, Cheshire was announced in January.  The award will provide a new pavilion, all weather practice nets and ground improvements.

OPENINGS

The following facility is now completed and has recently held an official opening:  

Dunes Leisure Centre, Southport

Redevelopment of swimming pool and new sports hall/fitness suite.

Opened on 20 January 2003

Sport England Lottery Fund Award -£2,408,778 

Project Cost- £3,843,103 

Projects due for completion in April 2003:

Grange-over-Sands Swimming Pool

New 6 lane swimming pool, toddlers pool, fitness room/gym.
Opening on 24 April 2003

Sport England Lottery Fund Award - £2,509,036

Project Cost - £3,363,735

Thornton Lawn Tennis Club, Wyre

New Clubhouse
Opening on 12 April 2003

Sport England Lottery Fund Award - £58,851

Project Cost - £90,759

For further information on the Sport England Lottery Fund, contact Ian Munro on 0161 830 4925, ian.munro@sportengland.org
NEW OPPORTUNITIES FUND (NOF) ROUND 3 PROGRAMME

The New Opportunities Fund (NOF) Round 3 programme involves the investment nationwide of £581.25m of lottery funding to provide sports and outdoor education facilities for schools and their local communities.

The North West will receive £90m, which is the largest regional grant in the country.

The key outcomes of the programme are:

· Improved physical education and sport in schools, supporting the aspiration to reach 2 hours of high quality PE and sport each week within and beyond the curriculum.

· Higher standards of PE and sport in schools.

· More opportunities to increase the levels of physical activity amongst school children.

· Improved working between schools and their communities.

· Promotion of social inclusion through access for all to outdoor adventure facilities.

· Innovation and best practice in the design and management of facilities.

At Stage 1 of the programme local education authorities (LEA’s) submitted portfolios of proposed projects, which were assessed by NOF. LEA’s are currently being given feedback on their portfolios prior to working up detailed applications for each individual project.

NOF has engaged Sport England to assist LEA’s with technical, design, sports development and management advice at Stage 2 of the Programme which needs to be submitted by March 2004.

For advice and guidance on the development of school and community use facilities in the North West contact Kate Egford on 0161 830 4907 or kate.egford@sportengland.org. 

For design/technical advice, contact Stewart Lord on 0161 830 4903 or stewart.lord@sportengland.org 

NEW GUIDANCE FOR THE PROTECTION OF PLAYING FIELDS

Sport England, in partnership with the Central Council of Physical Recreation, has launched a new approach to playing fields, which will help everyone plan for and protect their playing fields and green spaces.  

The new guide - Towards a Level Playing Field - assists local authorities in assessing both the number and the quality of the playing fields they have, helps them look at what they need, and makes sure that they are thinking ahead to make sure that playing fields are not only accessible to all and properly maintained, but that they get vital protection against development.

The guidance can be downloaded from http://www.sportengland.org/whatwedo/places/pitch_strategy.htm
OPTIMUM SPORTS HALL

Sport England has released a package of detailed technical information on the Optimum Sports Hall on the Sport England website. This ‘Pre-Release Information’ allows client bodies to make use of the considerable design development that has been carried out to date in developing their own projects.

See: http://www.sportengland.org/whatwedo/places/optimum_sports_hall.htm
For detailed enquiries, email optimumsportshall@sportengland.org
NEW PLANNING BULLETIN

Sport England’s new Planning Bulletin ‘Sport in the Green Belt’ has recently been published. The bulletin examines the Green Belt policy and the way in which sports proposals are treated in Green Belt areas.

The bulletin is available on the Sport England website, or for a hard copy contact Steve Bunyan on 0161 830 4912 or steve.bunyan@sportengland.org
NEW GUIDANCE FOR MULTI-USE GAMES AREAS AND SYNTHETIC TURF PITCHES

SAPCA (The Sports and Play Construction Association) has worked closely with Sport England to produce a "Guide to the Design, Specification & Construction of Multi Use Games Areas (MUGAs) including Multi-Sport Synthetic Turf Pitches (STPs)". The document has been produced primarily to support the New Opportunities for PE and Sport Programme.

Copies of the document can be downloaded from the SAPCA web site - http://www.sapca.org.uk
NATIONAL FACILITIES STRATEGY FOR SWIMMING

The Amateur Swimming Association (ASA) recently published its National Facilities Strategy for Swimming, 'From Armbands to Gold Medals'. The Strategy has three aims:

· To promote a strategic approach to the development and management of all existing and future swimming facilities.

· To ensure capital and revenue resources, including National Lottery funds, are used effectively to deliver the Sport's development objectives. 

· To meet the recreational swimming needs of the community in general.

In embracing the needs of the ASA's National Teaching, Development and Performance/Excellence Plans; the Strategy gives direction to organisations, encouraging a partnership approach to the identification and implementation of both national and local swimming priorities.  It provides guidance to Local Authorities, LEAs, schools, institutes of FE/HE, clubs and other agencies who are considering refurbishment, replacement or new build projects.

The Strategy is available on the ASA website: http://www.britishswimming.org
Other Information
PUBLICATIONS

SPORT ENGLAND PUBLICATIONS – available to download from the Sport England website http://www.sportengland.org/resources/download/download_1.htm
Young People and Sport in England 2002

Towards a Level Playing Field

Guide to the Design, Specification & Construction of Multi Use Games Areas (MUGAs) including Multi-Sport Synthetic Turf Pitches (STPs)

Sport in the Green Belt, Planning Bulletin issue 13

Technical Guidance Notes

These guidance notes detail technical advice and standards for the design and development of sports facilities and should be used if you are considering a sports facility project and particularly if you are seeking to apply for lottery funding. The following titles are available online:

· Access for Disabled People (new)

· Athletics

· Car parking and landscape design 

· Floors for indoor sports 

· Construction project management in the voluntary sector 

· Natural turf for sport 

· Pavilions and clubhouses 

· Sports halls: design 

· Sports halls: sizes and layouts 

· Village and community halls
OTHER PUBLICATIONS

National Facilities Strategy for Swimming, 'From Armbands to Gold Medals'

Judo Facilities Strategy 2003 - 2008

Best Value Reports

The following Reports have been made available on the Best Value Inspection Service website:

http://www.bestvalueinspections.gov.uk/
Preston Borough Council - Sport and Recreation, 27 Feb 2003

Stockport Metropolitan Borough Council Community Services - 'Putting People First', 19 Feb 2003

Ribble Valley Borough Council - Sport and Leisure Services, 18 Feb 2003

Lake District National Park Authority - Promoting Understanding, 4 Feb 2003

Hyndburn Borough Council - Leisure and Bereavement Services, 21 Jan 2003

WEBSITE

www.sportengland.org
For information which has recently been added to the Sport England website, please visit:  http://www.sportengland.org/whatsnew/whatsnew_1.htm
Sports Gateway
The Sports Gateway on the Sport England website now contains a new ‘Club Finder’. This links through to Governing Body web sites which have links, or listings, of clubs.

Also, don’t forget the Gateway’s excellent ‘Facility Finder’.

http://www.sportengland.org/gateway/gateway_1.htm
North West Regional Web Pages

http://www.sportengland.org/northwest
News updates on our programmes; events; contacts; information updates; and regionalisation issues from the North West region. 

Sport England – Contact:

Information Manager

Astley House

Quay Street

Manchester M3 4AE

Tel: 0161 830 4912

Email: steve.bunyan@sportengland.org
_________________________________

Sport England Lottery Fund Awards - up to March 2003 

	Cheshire
	Capital Programme

(launched Nov 1994)

	
	No. of Awards
	Grant Awarded

	Chester
	7
	£1,319,705

	Congleton
	6
	£838,655

	Crewe and Nantwich
	11
	£1,811,742

	Ellesmere Port and Neston
	3
	£639,864

	Halton
	4
	£2,682,064

	Macclesfield
	15
	£1,633,056

	Vale Royal
	5
	£461,162

	Warrington
	22
	£3,904,476

	TOTAL
	73
	£13,290,724

	
	
	

	Cumbria
	Capital Programme

	
	No. of Awards
	Grant Awarded

	Allerdale
	20
	£4,486,845

	Barrow-in-Furness
	16
	£1,803,377

	Carlisle
	11
	£1,569,568

	Copeland
	13
	£2,094,249

	Eden
	12
	£2,058,384

	South Lakeland
	18
	£4,383,168

	TOTAL
	90
	£16,395,591

	
	
	

	Greater Manchester
	Capital Programme

	
	No. of Awards
	Grant Awarded

	Bolton
	15
	£19,638,048

	Bury
	11
	£1,517,407

	Manchester
	12
	£4,970,457

	Oldham
	11
	£2,838,815

	Rochdale
	8
	£2,394,809

	Salford
	10
	£2,783,435

	Stockport
	20
	£1,987,326

	Tameside
	10
	£675,546

	Trafford
	5
	£1,994,739

	Wigan
	18
	£10,348,064

	TOTAL
	120
	£49,148,646


	Lancashire
	Capital Programme

	
	No. of Awards
	Grant Awarded

	Blackburn with Darwen
	10
	£900,366

	Blackpool
	7
	£6,013,997

	Burnley
	7
	£1,987,390

	Chorley
	4
	£169,402

	Fylde
	10
	£2,831,521

	Hyndburn
	4
	£417,259

	Lancaster
	17
	£5,316,085

	Pendle
	7
	£1,227,245

	Preston
	5
	£8,437,192

	Ribble Valley
	7
	£382,046

	Rossendale
	2
	£254,392

	South Ribble
	8
	£2,203,258

	West Lancashire
	8
	£2,700,539

	Wyre
	9
	£486,667

	TOTAL
	105
	   £33,327,359

	
	
	

	Merseyside
	Capital Programme

	
	No. of Awards
	Grant Awarded

	Knowsley
	4
	£5,591,230

	Liverpool
	13
	£13,542,475

	Sefton 
	10
	£3,531,209

	St Helens
	10
	£3,067,021

	Wirral
	12
	£1,556,463

	TOTAL
	49
	£27,288,398

	
	
	

	
	
	

	North West Total
	Capital Programme

	
	No. of Awards
	Grant Awarded

	
	437
	£139,450,718
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